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Circular Special Education 08/03

To Chairpersons and Principals of National Schools

Applications for Resource Teachers and Special Needs

Assistants
The Department of Education and Science wishes to advise schools of the arrangements for processing applications by schools for resource teacher and special needs assistant support for the last term of the current school year (2002/2003).

All applications received by the close of business on Friday, 7th February 2003 will be treated as applications for the last school term. It is intended that the Department will issue responses to these applications in the week commencing Monday, 7th April 2003. 

Applications received after the close of business on Friday, 7th February, 2003

Schools will be advised at a later date of arrangements for processing of applications received after the close of business on Friday, 7th February 2003.

Cooperation of Schools

Your attention is drawn to the Department’s letter of October 2002 outlining the Revised Procedures for Applications for Resource Teachers and Special Needs Assistants. 

Recent reviews revealed significant discrepancies in the application process. The Department wishes to draw principals’ attention to the need for strict compliance with the conditions of Circulars 07/02 and 08/02. In signing the declaration on Form SER 2 the principal confirms:

· that the application has been discussed with the parents/guardians of the pupils involved, that their consent has been obtained to apply for the support services identified and to retain the data in electronic format.

· that this application is supported by the Chairperson of the school’s Board of Management.

· that in making the application, full regard has been had to any support services already allocated to the school.

· that the application is based on relevant assessment reports presented in respect of the pupils in question and available for inspection by the Department. 

· that where a shared post arrangement is proposed, the authorities of the other participating schools are in agreement with the proposal. 

Given the application and allocation dates set out above, schools are asked to refrain from follow-up written and telephone enquires in relation to their applications. The Department is anxious to direct as many as possible of the staff resources available to processing applications.

Copies of Circulars 07/02 and 08/02 and Forms SER 1 and SER 2 are available on the Department’s website at www.education.ie


L. Kilroy,

Principal Officer
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